
 
 
 
 
 

   M E M O R A N D U M  
 
 
 
Date:  February 9, 2023 
 
To:  Madeleine Nelson, Assistant Planner, City of Tualatin 
 
From:  Jackie Sue Humphreys, Clean Water Services (CWS) 
 
Subject: Norwood 2-Parcel Partition, PAR22-0002, 2S135D000106 
 
 
 
Please include the following comments when writing your conditions of approval: 
 
PRIOR TO ANY WORK ON THE SITE AND PARTITION PLAT RECORDING 
 
A Clean Water Services (CWS) Storm Water Connection Permit Authorization must be obtained 
prior to plat approval and recordation.  Application for CWS Permit Authorization must be in 
accordance with the requirements of the Design and Construction Standards, Resolution and 
Order No. 19-5 as amended by R&O 19-22, or prior standards as meeting the implementation 
policy of R&O 18-28, and is to include: 
 
 

a. Detailed plans prepared in accordance with Chapter 2, Section 2.04. 
 
b. Detailed grading and erosion control plan.  An Erosion Control Permit will be required. 

Area of Disturbance must be clearly identified on submitted construction plans.    
 

c. Detailed plans showing each lot within the development having direct access by gravity 
to public storm and sanitary sewer.   

 
d. Provisions for water quality in accordance with the requirements of the above named 

design standards.  Water Quality is required for all new development and redevelopment 
areas per R&O 19-5, Section 4.04.  Access shall be provided for maintenance of facility 
per R&O 19-5, Section 4.07.6. 
 

e. If use of an existing offsite or regional Water Quality Facility is proposed, it must be 
clearly identified on plans, showing its location, condition, capacity to treat this site and, 
any additional improvements and/or upgrades that may be needed to utilize that facility. 



 
f. If private lot LIDA systems proposed, must comply with the current CWS Design and 

Construction Standards. A private maintenance agreement, for the proposed private lot 
LIDA systems, needs to be provided to the City for review and acceptance. 
 

g. Show all existing and proposed easements on plans.  Any required storm sewer, sanitary 
sewer, and water quality related easements must be granted to the City. 
 

h. Any proposed offsite construction activities will require an update or amendment to the 
current Service Provider Letter for this project. 

 
 
CONCLUSION 
 
This Land Use Review does not constitute CWS approval of storm or sanitary sewer compliance 
to the NPDES permit held by CWS.  CWS, prior to issuance of any connection permits, must 
approve final construction plans and drainage calculations. 


